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The application period to enroll in the 2020 Burbank Police Department
Spring Community Academy Class is now open. Classes are scheduled to
begin on Thursday, April 2, 2020 and will run on consecutive Thursdays
through April and May. Included in the program will be a visit to the
Burbank Police training facility and firing range.
 
The Community Academy is designed to give individuals an opportunity to
see how police officers work, as well as gain a better understanding of
Departmental operations. The course is designed to familiarize citizens
with the Department’s community policing philosophy, internal policies,
and the guiding principles of law and ethical conduct governing the
delivery of police services within our community. Attendees must be at
least 18 years of age and live or work in the City of Burbank.
 
Space is limited and the class will fill-up quickly. Interested candidates can
apply by visiting https://bit.ly/3chPOgD.
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Three members of the Burbank Police Department were recently honored and recognized by the Magnolia Park
Optimist Club for their contributions and outstanding service to the community. The annual recognition event was
hosted at the Elks Lodge in Burbank on February 27.
 
Honorees included Burbank Police Officer of the Year, Detective Aaron Kay, Non-sworn Employee of the Year,
Administrative Analyst Maricela Vega, and Police Volunteer of the Year, Chaplain Jose Poch. Recipients were
hosted for dinner along with family, Optimist Club members, and members of the community who shared in their
recognition. The Master of Ceremonies was Burbank-Magnolia Park Optimist Club President, Doreen Wydra.
 
The achievements of these employees will also be recognized at the upcoming Burbank Police Awards Luncheon,
taking place on April 16 at the Burbank Airport Marriott Hotel. For more information, including sponsorship
opportunities, visit www.burbankpolicefoundation.org.

Police Employees Recognized by Magnolia Park Optimist Club

Pictured from left to right are Burbank Police Deputy Chief Mike Albanese, Captain Travis Irving, Volunteer of the Year,
Police Chaplain Jose Poch, Police Chief Scott LaChasse, Non-sworn Employee of the Year, Maricela Vega, Police

Administrator Josephine Wilson, and Captain Denis Cremins (Not pictured - Officer of the Year, Detective Aaron Kay)
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The Burbank Police Department recently appointed two new Community
Resource Officers - Officer Rashaad Coleman and Officer Karissa Peltier.
Community Resource Officers work as liaisons between citizens and the
Police Department in helping to resolve community issues and reinforce
community policing strategies and philosophies.
 
Burbank Police deploy two full-time Community Resource Officers, whose
responsibilities include: recruitment, managing the Police Explorer program,
special projects on matters of community relations and partnerships,
investigating and addressing quality of life issues, serving as a referral source
for citizens who are in need of special services, developing neighborhood
watch groups and coordinating meetings, hosting the Community and Youth
Academies, providing safety education in our local schools, and developing
crime prevention strategies with local residents and businesses. 
 
The Community Resource Officers also plan and host numerous community
events throughout the year, including National Night Out, Shop With a Cop,
Coffee With a Cop, Police and Fire Service Day, Drug Take Back, and more!
They also serve as points of contact in coordinating local charitable events
with organizations like the Special Olympics, American Red Cross, and
Burbank Police Foundation.
 
Officer Peltier joined the Burbank Police Department in 2015, while Officer
Coleman started his law enforcement career in 2016. Both were previously
assigned to the Patrol Division before being named Community Resource
Officers.
 
For more information about the various programs and events offered by the
Burbank Police Department, visit www.BurbankPD.org.

CRIME STATS: January 2020

Aggravated
Assault

Total Calls for Service:  3,907

Avg. Response Times (Emergency Calls): 3:12

Avg. Response Times (All Calls): 16:21

   2                10                22         182        16 

For a complete listing of FBI UCR crime reporting statistics,
please visit burbankpd.org or https://ucr.fbi.gov.

Traffic Citations: 761 |  Arrests: 324

Burglary Auto 
Theft

Petty
TheftRobbery
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Meet Burbank's Newest Community Resource Officers

Officer Rashaad Coleman (top) and
Officer Karissa Peltier (bottom) are
Burbank PD's newest Community

Resource Officers

http://www.burbankpd.org/recruitment
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TAX SEASON SCAMS

Common phone, text message & e-mail scams:
 
• Individuals aggressively target taxpayers and may use threats of arrest or seizure
of your property and assets. Some calls have even threatened a “lawsuit” against
the taxpayer.
• Perpetrators will claim to be employees of the I.R.S., but they are not. 
• They may use false names and fake I.R.S. ID or badge numbers to deceive you,
and might mask or “spoof” their phone number, making the call appear authentic. 
• Victims are often told they owe money to the I.R.S., which must be paid
immediately through a prepaid debit card, gift card, or wire transfer.  
• Victims might even be told they have a refund due in order to persuade them into
providing personal and/or financial account information.
 
Remember, the I.R.S. will NEVER:
 
• Call you by phone and demand immediate payment.  You will always receive an
official written correspondence from the I.R.S.
• Have you utilize a prepaid debit card, gift card, or wire transfer for payment.
• Ask you for a debit or credit card number, or any other personal or financial
information over the phone.
• Threaten you with incarceration or other law enforcement action.
 
If you receive these calls, text messages or emails, do not respond and call the
I.R.S. directly at (800) 829-1040.  If you have fallen victim to one of these scams,
go to www.tigta.gov and fill out the “IRS Impersonation Scam” form.  You should
also report the incoming phone number on the Federal Trade Commission “Do Not
Call” registry complaint website: complaints.donotcall.gov.
 
For more information, visit: https://www.irs.gov/uac/tax-scams-consumer-alerts.

The Burbank Police Department Community Newsletter is distributed by 
the Burbank Police Public Information Office.

www.BurbankPD.org

As we all prepare for tax time, the Burbank Police Department would
like to remind our community about scammers claiming to be from the
I.R.S. demanding money from you.
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